Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

2006-2007 FOMB Speaker Series

PRESS RELEASE 11/30/06


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT Sarah Wolpow: 721-0941 

Subject:
Passamaquoddy Culture; Our Neighbors to the East
Speaker:    
Allen Sockabasin, musician, author, former Passamaquoddy Tribal Governor  
When:

Wednesday, December 13th at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Beam Classroom, Visual Arts Center, Bowdoin College, Brunswick
Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) on Wednesday, December 13 at 7:00 p.m. in the Beam Classroom of the Bowdoin College Visual Arts Center in Brunswick for the third presentation of their 2006/2007 Winter Speaker Series. The presentation, ‘Passamaquoddy Culture; Our Neighbors to the East’ will feature Allen Sockabasin, storyteller, linguist, author, musician, social worker and former Passamaquoddy Tribal Governor.
While historically the Abenaki people inhabited this Merrymeeting Bay area, far to the east straddling today’s border with Canada lived the “People of the Dawn”, the Passamaquoddy. Their ancestral homeland bisected by the Passamaquoddy River (what we now call the St. Croix); the Passamaquoddy have occupied this watershed region for at least the past 600+ generations (12,000+ years).  In contrast, the European newcomer governments (USA and Canada) have only been in this region for a mere 20 generations. Today’s artificial international boundary line created less than 200 years ago, cuts right through the hearts and minds of the Passamaquoddy people. The negative impacts of white settlement on the Passamaquoddy have not been atypical for overwhelmed indigenous peoples: violated treaties, land grabs, polluted waters, depletion of traditional food sources, and new laws (in violation of treaties) that restrict hunting, fishing, travel and trade within their homeland.   
Allen Sockabasin is an accomplished musician who performs extensively in Maine, and has toured nationally and internationally with the organization World Music. Besides music, Allen has had a varied career. He was chief of his tribe for over four years, and has been a director of child welfare, a substance abuse counselor, builder, logger, landscaper, health educator, and activist. But for the past twenty-five years, he has also been teaching and promoting the Passamaquoddy language, trying to keep it alive in his tribe. He has developed a phonetically based system for teaching Passamaquoddy and volunteers extensively in this effort. Learning their language teaches young people in his tribe about identity, values, and culture. Allen is President of Nee-Loon (We Together), an organization working to preserve the culture and languages of the indigenous people of the Northeast and author of the best-selling book Thanks to the Animals, signed copies of which will be for sale at the presentation.
The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The January presentation, ‘Rivers to the Sea: Forage & Feeding in the Gulf of Maine’ features Ted Ames, lobsterman, scientist, MacArthur Foundation “Genius” Award recipient and Director of the Penobscot East Resource Center. This event will take place 7pm. Wednesday January 10th in the Cram Alumni House, 83 Federal St. at Bowdoin College following FOMB’s Annual Meeting at 6:15 and Potluck supper at 5:30. All three evening events are free and open to the public. The series is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided from the Maine Chapter of The Nature Conservancy. 

To receive more information on FOMB’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net. Full speaker schedule and biographies are available on the web at www.friendsofmerrymeetingbay.org.
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